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Head Teacher’s Comments:  
The children at Blackburn have been learning about growth mindsets during assemblies.  This has involved the children learning about the importance of a ‘can do’ attitude and developing a positive attitude to the way they tackle their work especially when it is challenging.  Research has shown that by developing a growth mindset children are more able to tackle their work and attain and achieve more.  Your child will soon receive some homework on Growth Mindsets and I would encourage you to go on line and watch the videos with your child and participate in the discussion questions.  The children have embraced this initiative and I hope you will too.  You can watch the videos on the following address: www.classdojo.com/Bigideas please look out for the small sheet of take home questions and let us know what you think of the activities.  
Community Action Blackburn (CAB) Conference

Our P5/6/7 pupils are currently preparing for their annual CAB conference.  This year the CAB Conference is about issues that the children felt were affecting the community of Blackburn and our children have been involved in addressing the issue of swearing and the use of offensive language.  We were very fortunate to have a graphic designer visit the school and help us to design some posters which you will soon see in and around the community.  We are looking forward to coming together and sharing our experiences and learning at the conference on Tuesday 22nd of March at Murrayfield Primary School.  
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Parent Consultations
Parent Consultations will take place on Wednesday the 16th of March from 3.30 pm – 8.00 pm.  This consultation will inform you of pupil progress this session and recap on personal learning plans.  For early year pupils you will have the opportunity to discuss your child’s Learner’s Journey.  I also look forward to having an additional meeting with all of the Primary 7 parents.  
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Easter Service

Our Easter Service will be held on Thursday the 24th of March at 1.30 pm at Blackburn and Seafield Parish Church.  Our Primary 1 - 4 pupils will be leading this service and all parents and carers are welcome to attend. 
Milk Prices and Lunch Prices
In line with West Lothian Council’s Policy the daily charge, for milk, from 11th April 2016 will increase to 19 pence per 200ml carton.  Please see below payments if you wish your child to have milk up to the end of the year. 
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Date Payment Due


Period Covered



Amount

24th March 2016


11/04/16 - 29/06/16



£10.45
29th June 2016


23/08/16 -14/10/16



£7.03
14th October 2016


25/10/16 – 21/12/16



£7.98
21st of December


04/01/17 – 31/03/17



£11.40

Please note that there is also an increase to the price of school lunches and as of the 11th of April a school lunch will be £1.97.   Parents and carers wishing to pay for the week the total price is £9.85 and for lunches Monday to Thursday the total price £7.88.
P 5 – P7 Outdoor Education Week – John Muir Award
Staff and pupils in Primary 5 – 7 are looking forward to their outdoor learning week starting on Monday the 14th of March.  As previously stated we were fortunate to be granted money from the Access to Education Fund to pay for this project and the children will be working towards an introductory level of the John Muir Award.  Throughout the week the children will be expected to engage in the four aims of the John Muir Award which are explore, investigate, experience and conserve the environment. The children will be accompanied by Kenny Noble an outdoor education instructor and Mrs McCarney has planned a wealth of outdoor activities for the children to engage in.  It will be a lot of fun and the children will have a fabulous time experiencing the opportunity to learn in the great outdoors.  
Outdoor Classroom
Some of you may have noticed that we have finally managed to erect our outdoor classroom at the front of the school grounds.  This has been a long time coming but we are delighted with the final product and this builds on from the work that we are currently undertaking in our School Improvement plan on developing outdoor learning.  We are now in the process of purchasing the furniture for our outdoor classroom and when we have our official opening we will all be able to enjoy the outdoor class next term and hopefully enjoy some pleasant weather in May and June.  Fingers crossed!    
.  

Hilly Cows Outdoor Residential Experience

Pupils and staff in ASD 1 and 2 are looking forward to their Outdoor Residential Experience at Hilly Cows near Kirknewton at the end of April.  Mrs McCarney and I are in the process of finalising arrangements so please look out for further information to follow as we plan to have an information evening for parents very soon after the Easter holidays.  
The Big Breakfast Club

Our Big Breakfast was a huge success and thank you to all the parents and carers who attended this event.  I would also like to say a very big thank you to Christine Thomson for getting up at an obscene time in the morning to prepare the full Scottish breakfast for staff, pupils and parents to enjoy.  The breakfast would not have been such a success if it was not for the generous donation from Tesco of just over £100 to pay towards the food.   Congratulations to Robbie, Zoe, Ewan, Harvey and Katie for winning the healthy breakfast plate competition.  We want to encourage as many of our pupils to attend the breakfast club which runs from 8.15 am – 8.45 am so come along and try something new if you have not already done so.  In order for your child to enjoy their breakfast we politely ask that they arrive no later than 8.35 am.  
Nurture Group 
The Nurture room was finally completed and parents and pupils celebrated a grand opening on Friday the 12th of February.  The room has been beautifully decorated and of course colour coordinated as Mrs McCarney would not have it any other way!  The pupils and staff have truly enjoyed their experience in Nurture and we are hopeful that Nurture group will resume as soon as possible after the Easter holiday.    
Sports Relief 

The Health Committee are busy making preparations for sports relief.  The children will be participating in a sponsor that will involve doing five sporting activities every day leading up to Sports Relief on the 18th of March.   Please look out for more information regarding this event.    All money raised will go to Sport’s Relief.  
Say Goodbye

It is with regret that Mrs McDermott is unable to continue her secondment with us and she will be returning to her substantive post of class teacher at Linlithgow Primary School before the Easter holidays.  I would like to take the opportunity to thank Mrs Dermott for the hard work and commitment that she has given to the school and the nursery in the short time she has been with us and we wish her well at Linlithgow Primary. 
Parent and Carers Comments:  

Your views and opinions are important to us and will be taken into consideration.  If you have anything to comment upon please use the cut off slip below and return to the school office.
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Nursery

Our Next Topic
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We have just started a new topic which will be based around spring. We will be using our outdoor space to help us look for and identify new life as we watch the flowers blossom and the insects appear. We will also be learning about the Easter story.  We will be launching an Ester competition – more details to follow soon…
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News

We are having a spring clean leading up to the Easter holidays, this includes many areas of the nursery being painted.  We are also getting new furniture so we will all need to be very careful to look after it.  We are very excited about how it will all look when it is finished.

In term 4 we are planning to get back into the outdoor space.  We will be looking for help from parents and carers so watch this space to help us make it a fantastic place to learn.

Learning Sacks

We have very recently started up the learning sacks again. Initial feedback has been very positive.  Please help us to look after the sacks and return them when they are due.  We need time to check all the sacks before we hand them out to the next child.  

ASD 1
ASD1 have been busy learning about the weather this term for their new topic. We have been looking at the 4 seasons and have enjoyed going on lots of outdoor walks to look at the surrounding areas and what we can see in winter. We went on a treasure hunt around the school grounds to find lots of things to put on our wall displays in class.
ASD2 
Another term, another busy time for the pupils in ASD2. The whole class have been enjoying cooking food from different countries from all over the world during our weekly food technology activity. We have made and tasted food from Scotland, Britain, Spain, China, Ethiopia, Germany, Japan and Mexico. The smell has been making our classroom neighbours feel hungry!

We are working with P2/3/4 on a joint topic about Ancient Egypt and have been learning about how people then lived, died and were mummified!  We are hoping to hold a Sharing the Learning event in the first week of next term to show families what we have been doing.

World Book Day turned into a week of events and had us bringing in books to swap, dressing as a character from a book, making bookmarks, doing quiet reading in the school library and our class, showing off our favourite books and listening to stories read by different staff members each day. 
P1/2
Primary 1/2 have had a busy term learning about the Weather.  We decided to look at where people choose to go on holiday and what the weather is like in these countries.  We have turned our role play corner into travel agents and the children have enjoyed looking through brochures to share where they would like to go on holiday.  P1/2 have also been learning about the sun and how we get day and night.  They found it very interesting to learn that the earth moves round the sun and that the earth spins round too.  
Primary 1/2 have also been doing lots of work on their reading, writing and phonics sounds.  They have written a lot of great stories this term which they can show you on parent’s night.  Primary 1/2 have been learning about 2D and 3D shapes this term as well as adding and subtracting within 10. 

P2/3/4
Primary 2/3/4 have been working hard on investigating Ancient Egypt alongside ASD 2. We also had fun on World Book Day writing our own stories about ‘The Hidden Tomb’.  We have been building our knowledge of maths strategies and applying these to addition and subtraction questions. We are continuing to work hard on our reading and have been enjoying finding out more about the story of Moses with Miss Clarkson. In PE we have been improving our tennis skills and preparing for the Blackburn benchball festival.
A special mention goes to Eilidh who won 2 medals and a trophy for taekwondo last weekend. We hope to see her at the Olympics in the future!

P5/6/7

This term primary 5/6/7 have been very busy on a number of different projects. As you all know we started back just after Christmas with a successful Burns Supper. The children worked very hard and I am sure you will all agree the poetry, songs, comedy sketches and food were all fantastic. I hope you managed to pick up a copy of the West Lothian Courier that covered the event. Recently the class has been concentrating on a joint project with community action Blackburn to look at issues that are important to them within Blackburn. With input from youth counsellors they decided to concentrate on the issue of adults swearing in front of children. To raise awareness of this issue P5/6/7 decided that they would like to create posters to display out and about in Blackburn. After working on their initial designs the class were lucky enough to have an afternoon session with a graphic designer that took those designs and created a brilliant poster that could be used. Please look out for this in the local Health Centre, Library and the Mill Centre.

 

For our topic this term we have been investigating how to set up a business. The class have undertaken work with market research, product design, profit and loss, advertising and manufacturing. I'm pleased to announce that as of this Friday and for ongoing Fridays the children will be selling their smoothie "super tooty fruity" at the healthy tuck. They have decided to continue this project on until the end of term 4 in order to maximise their profitability.

 

We have also been preparing for our outdoor learning week and the children are very excited to have the opportunity to take part in the John Muir Award scheme. I’d like to take this opportunity to thank you all in supporting their learning and being understanding regarding the few days where we will be finishing slightly later than usual.

Dates for your Diary 2016
March

Monday 14th - Friday 18th Outdoor education week for P 5 – P7 pupils 
Wednesday 16th

Parent Consultations for Blackburn and Hopefield Nursery class PS 3.30 – 8.00pm

Wednesday 16th

Benchball festival for P3 and P4 pupils 1.30 pm – 3.00 pm Blackburn Community Centre
Tuesday 22nd

Community Action Blackburn (CAB) Conference 09.30 – 12.00 Murrayfield Primary School 
Thursday 24th  
Outdoor Education assembly by p5 – P7 pupils 9.30pm.  All parents and carers are welcome to attend
Thursday 24th  

Easter Service 1.30pm at Blackburn and Seafield Parish Church 
Thursday 24th 

School breaks up for Easter break

April

Monday the 11th of April all staff and pupils resume.

Monday 18th 

 Hilly Cows Parents evening 2pm and 5pm 

Thursday 28th

Hilly Cows residential experience for ASD 1 and ASD 2 

May

Monday 2nd May 
May Day holiday for staff and pupils

Tuesday 3rd May 
In-service Training Day for staff

Wednesday 4th May
Pupils resume
Please note that Blackburn Primary School is not used as a polling station and will be open as usual for both of the up and coming elections in May.   
